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Board of Directors Meeting

Date: March 22, 2015
Location: FNB Office, Fredericton, NB
Present: Rick Fralic, Jason Rudy, Dayna Sinclair, Susi Chamberlain
FNB Staff Present: Marilynn and Nathalie
Skype: Maureen O’Hara

Speaker Phone: Marc Polley 
Special Guest: Sherry Doiron (DHIC Consultant)

	1. Call to order


10:20am

	2. Quorum 


Yes

	3. Agenda


No Additions
Motion: To accept agenda.
Moved by: Maureen
Seconded by: Dayna
Motion Carried

	4. Minutes of Previous Meetings


Motion: To approve the minutes from January 19, 2015 
Moved by: Maureen
Seconded by: Jason 

Motion Carried

	5. Department of Healthy and Inclusive Communities: (Sherry Doiron) 


1 Advocacy: The new Minister (Cathy Rogers) has a very busy schedule and it was suggested that FNB would be more successful scheduling a request to meet with the Deputy Minister (Edith Ducette) or the Assistant Deputy Minister (Paula Alticon).
Action: FNB President and the ED will draft a letter and have it ready for review at the next budget meeting with Sherry and the FNB treasurer. This meeting will be set up to occur by end of March or early April 2015.

2 Strategic Plan: It was recommended that FNB continue to gain more exposure with the New Brunswick population as well as other health and wellness organizations. This exposure offers the opportunity toward membership growth and possibly discovering more funding opportunities. FNB’s current strategic plan is dated for the period of 2012 to 2015 and most of the items have been accomplished. It was recommended that FNB begin to work on a new strategic plan beginning in the Fall of 2015 so that the plan is ready for the 2016 AGM.  
Action: The board will set a meeting to focus specifically on the current and future Strategic Plan.  The ED will work with Sherry to set a date for this meeting.

Action: Maureen O’Hara will explore contacting Regional Wellness Consultants to see if any of them have funding opportunities that FNB may be eligible to apply for.  Sherry offered to meet with Maureen to discuss these contacts.  These other wellness consultants could also be potential speakers at the FNB Summit.

3 Funding Application: The ED has been working on the Funding Application which is due April 15, 2015. 

Action: The ED, FNB President and the DHIC consultant will meet the end of March or early April to review the completed the funding application prior to submission if possible. 
4 Other: The ED asked Sherry if she would like login privileges to the FNB members only and the BOD sections of the website.  Sherry accepted the privilege and appreciated the offer.
	6. Items Arising from Minutes of Previous Meeting of January 19, 2015 (Rick)


1. Pro-rated membership fees: The FNB pro-rated fees for new members are $30.00 from December 1 to the end of February and $12.00 for the month of March.  People who take FT pay these fees and then are required to renew their membership again at the end of March.  This has created some confusion and in some cases the cost is questioned.  At the January meeting the office staff suggested that an offer be made to new members taking FT that would allow them a reduction in the pro-rated fees the fees below if they agree to become members in the following fiscal year: (fees include HST).  Fee structure was created and implemented as follows.
January $15.00 + $62.15 = $77.15  

February $10.00 + $62.15 = $72.15

March $5.00 + $62.15 = $67.15

This proved to be a successful endeavor and with that in mind to create a more streamlined FT course offering the cost of the pro-rated fee outlined above and the subsequent year membership will be included in the FT course.  The yearly membership will reflect any increases in fees as approved at the previous AGM. 
2. Annual Membership Fees: 
The ED suggested that the FNB membership fee be raised from $62.15 to $65.00. It has been three years since the last increase and NFLA has joined ICREPS which adds a commitment from the provincial partners to pay $1.50 per certified member towards the annual ICREPS fees. This suggested increase and rational will be brought forward to the membership at the 2015 AGM for approval.
Motion: To discuss the membership fee increase at the next AGM.
Moved by: Susi Chamberlain
Seconded by: Dayna Sinclair
Motion Carried
Action: This motion will be presented at the next AGM on October 17, 2015.
3. Code of Conduct:

Discussion: Research is in progress.  The ED sent example protocol information from Hockey Canada to Susi for review.

Action: Susi will have a complete update for the BOD at our next BOD meeting.
Action: The ED will send the current Freedom from Harassment, Confidential Information, Property Rights Agreement and the E-email use policy to the BOD for their review on Friday March 27.  Further discussion on the issue will continue at the next BOD meeting.

4. Completion of the vote for the waiving of evaluations: (Rick)
New Motion:  To eliminate policy 25001C: Requests to waive practical evaluations.

All FNB certified fitness leaders and personal fitness trainers will be required to maintain their FNB Certified Status as per policy 96001C: Recertification Requirements for Fitness Leaders and Persona Fitness Trainers.

Exception: All previous FNB certified leaders who have had evaluations waived will continue to be exempt and will not be required to fulfil this requirement. 

Moved: Susi

Second: Tobi

Motion Carried

	7. Reports


i) President Report: (Rick)
ii) Treasure Report (Susi)
The Treasurer provided the BOD with a report on the FNB bank balance.  It was discussed that all BOD members can review FNB financial records through the FNB website.  Marc Polley mentioned that he could not access this information.

Action: The information will be sent to Marc.

iii) Department of Healthy and Inclusive Communities (DHIC): See #5

iv) Office:

MSC: (Nathalie)

Comparison of membership renewals: March 27, 2014 there were 58 renewals and as of March 19, 2015 there were 81 renewals.

We are running more courses than last year and the majority has been profitable.  Cost of renting facilities in Moncton has increased over the past year by 100% which makes it difficult to run courses at a break even cost.  FNB may have to eliminate or reduce courses in that area unless a space can be found at a reasonable cost.
Action: The MSC will send Marc Polley the facility requirements for the upcoming RTL course.  He will do research and provide FNB any contacts he can think of that may help.
ED: (Marilynn)

CSEP: The ED spoke with the CSEP business manager and at this time FNB will remain the Atlantic Region Affiliate representative for CSEP.  FNB will also continue to receive the payments for this service. The final installment for the 2014-15 fiscal year has been deposited.
Translation: Robert has completed the Certification section and is working on the Membership and Get Fit sections. The site is ready to go live without a formal launch to work out any issues in March and as sections are completed they will be included.  It is with the hope that the formal launch will occur by the end of May.
Newsletter:  Marilynn asked if one of the Board members could write an article/quiz for the next newsletter.  Jason Rudy offered to do so.

Action: Jason will write an article for the next newsletter.

v) Program Development: (Jason, Dayna & ED)

RTL: The NFLA course is being updated and revised and will include a basic group class (not as in depth as PE). The ED is sitting on that NFLA committee.  The search for a suitable RTL book continues with Jason doing the research.  
OAFL: The mandate for this course is to become one that would allow people to adapt their specialty to suit older adults. This means we would require an additional pre requisite of certification in a specialty.  The current book that FNB is using has been revised.  Dayna is reviewing this book along with a few others and will bring recommendations to the board at the next meeting.  Thanks to Dayna for sitting on the OAGFL NFLA review and revisions update committee.

AFL: The NFLA review and revisions are completed and is ready for launch. Thanks to Line Marr for sitting on that NFLA committee has been extended.

ICFL: Line is reviewing the FNB manual and exam and has met with the ED to make updates and changes.

vi) Marketing: (Tobi, ED) Jackets/T-Shirts and new banner (Marilynn gave update)
Social Media: Tobi
Tobi continues to post pictures, events and inspiration on the FNB Face book page daily.  We now have 403 Likes and people often like and share our information.  She will be away on family vacation (Florida and Bahamas!) from April 30 until May 9 so it would be great if someone could volunteer to post a few things on the FNB page.  I believe that Kari is still an administrator and I could also ask her if she could post a few items.  
FNB Clothing (see pictures that I emailed Marilynn)

Tobi ordered a fleece from a local clothing company and was very pretty pleased with it.  She sent pictures to the ED who distributed them to the board.

The ED also received a sample jacket and a t-shirt from Valley Graphics which were shown to the board.  
Action: The BOD will look at these clothing options and make a decision at the next BOD meeting.  The ED will send out the prices to the board.

Banner: FNB will be purchasing a new banner.  The ED helped design a new banner and it was sent out to the board for review.

Motion: To approve the design and order the new banner

Moved by: Marc Polley
Seconded by: Susi Chamberlain
Motion Carried

vii) Summit:
Feature Presenter: A discussion at the last BOD meeting came up with a consideration for the feature presenter.  After some investigation some of the BOD suggested we consider other options for the feature presenter.  Tobi would like to put a motion to hire Louise Malone as our feature presenter.
Action: The BOD will do more research on Louise Malone and find out what her price will be and what experience she has.  The BOD will have an update for the next BOD meeting.

Nutritionals:  Rick proposed that Shawna Miller ( a local nutritionals who works for the province of New Brunswick) be a speaker at our Summit.

Action: Rick will contact Shawna to see if she would be interested.  Rick will update the BOD at the next BOD meeting.

Sponsorship: The value of creating a teared sponsorship package was discussed and it was recommended that at this time it is not feasible for the FNB Summit.  The use of a letter of request for sponsorship, donations and contributions will be continued.
Action: The ED will send out a list of businesses that were contacted last year and the board will add to the list which will be reviewed at the next BOD meeting.

Tradeshow: A tradeshow packages was sent to the BOD for review. It was also recommended that an intermediate category be created for small business and members with a lower price point to encourage increased participation.  It was agreed that a price of $100.00 would be acceptable for that category and will be included in the package.
Action: The ED will consult with board members and send a list of potential tradeshow options prior to the next board meeting for review at the next meeting.
Schedule: A revised Summit schedule was created based on the feedback from the 2014 summit and was sent to the board for review.
Action: The BOD will review the detailed schedule and discuss any issues at the next BOD meeting.

New Registration Form: The summit registration form was reviewed and updated. 

Action: The Bared will review the form and fill it out as if they were attending the summit.  They will bring their recommendations to the next meeting.
	8. FNB Administrative Manuals


A schedule for reviewing and updating the Board Handbook, Board Training, Membership, Course Conductors & Evaluators manuals will be set up. 
Action: The Board will decide which handbook/manual would be a suitable match for them to help review and revise.  This will be discussed at the next board meeting.
      

	9.  Strategic Plan


See item #5

	10. Funding Application


See item #5
	11. Other Business


“in Motion” Parks & Trails Day:  FNB along with other agencies has partnered with HEPAC to promote this initiative. This province-wide event is an opportunity to promote healthy, active living in your community while celebrating the many incredible outdoor spaces in our beautiful province.  This is the second year that FNB has been part of this event which will be held on June 6th.  Promotional items are offered to events that are registered by April 10th and each organization has been requested to offer a donation of money or items for the packages.  FNB was not able to offer either in 2014.  The ED requested that FNB contribute $250.00 this year.
Motion: To donate $250.00 to: “in Motion” Parks & Trails Day

Moved by: Susi Chamberlain
Seconded by: Jason Rudy
Motion Carried

The ED has consulted with Bryana Perreaux, the Outdoor Recreation Leader for Recreation Services (URec) at UNB and together with FNB they will be offering an event for June 6th.  A recreation intern will be heading and organizing the event.
	12. Next meeting


The next BOD meeting is tentatively booked for April 26, 2015 at 6:30pm.  This will be a conference call.
	13. Adjournment


Motion: To adjourn the meeting. 
Moved by: Susi Chamberlain
Seconded by: Jason Rudy
Meeting Adjourned at:  3pm
